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Dear Prime Minister, 
 
As representatives of the automotive, environment, EV charging and fleet sectors, we are writing to urge 
you to make zero emission transport an early focus in your government’s activities if re-elected as Prime 
Minister next week. Business fleets buy over 50% of all new vehicles sold each year, including the majority 
of Battery Electric Vehicles (BEVs).  Their transition to zero-emission motoring provides a vital stimulus in 
the fight to address climate change and poor air quality.  
 
This transition is at an incredibly fragile stage, with BEVs responsible for just over 1% of new vehicle sales in 
2019. It is vital that the next government provides future certainty around the status and lifespan of the 
Plug-In Car and Van Grants. 
 
EV affordability 
The typical BEV costs around £10,000 more than its petrol or diesel equivalent. Running costs play a big role 
in reducing this gap and many fleets are persuaded by the long-term economics of going electric. 
 
But for many company car drivers or small business owners the most important figure is the monthly lease 
rate. The Plug-In Car Grant means that BEVs like the Nissan Leaf or BMW i3 can be offered at a monthly 
cost comparable to an equivalent petrol or diesel vehicle. Without the grant, this monthly lease rate would 
rise by well over £100, or by 25% per month.  As well as destroying any price parity that BEVs have, this 
increase would see BEVs removed from many company car choice lists. Hundreds of thousands of 
employees would lose the option of choosing an electric company car. 
 
EV availability 
Waiting times for some of the most popular BEVs are already at nine or twelve months, and fleets need to 
know that a vehicle on order will still qualify for the grant if it takes longer than nine months to arrive. The 
2018 changes to the Plug-In Car Grant came at short notice, leading to a surge in BEV orders and lots of 
disappointed customers, many of whom chose a petrol or diesel car instead.  
 
Looking forward, any change in the grant must be gradual and clearly signposted, giving customers time to 
act and vehicle manufacturers time to reconsider their BEV pricing. 
 
In summary, we hope you will make a positive start if re-elected Prime Minister, by pledging continued 
support for the vital Plug-In Car and Van Grants. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:gerry@bvrla.co.uk


 
 
    

2 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Chief Executive, BVRLA 
 
Co-signatories  
AA, Edmund King, President 
 
ACFO, Caroline Sandall, Chairman 
 
Asset Finance International, John Maslen, Editor 
 
Autovolt Limited, Jonathan Musk, Director 
 
Centrica, Steve Winter, Head of Fleet 
 
Chargepoint, Chris Burghardt, Managing Director, Europe 
 
ClientEarth, Karla Hill, Global Programmes Director 
 
ECA, Steve Bratt, CEO 
 
Environmental Defense Fund Europe, Larissa Koehler, Senior Attorney 
 
Europcar, Gary Smith, Managing Director 
 
Fleet World, Martyn Collins, Editor 
 
Grosvenor Leasing, Shaun Barritt, Group CEO 
 
KeeResources, Denis Keenan, CEO 
 
Leaseplan, Alfonso Cordero, UK Managing Director 
 
Northgate, Frank Hayes, Managing Director 
 
Openreach, Clive Selley, CEO 
 
Pendragon, Neal Francis, Divisional Managing Director 
 
Renewable Energy Association, Dr Nina Skorupska CBE FEI, CEO 
 
Royal Mail, Duncan Webb, Commercial Director 
 
Tusker, Paul Gilshan, CEO 
 
WWF -UK, Shirley Matheson, Climate Change Specialist 
 
Zenith, Ian Hughes, Managing Director  
 
Zipcar UK, James Taylor, Managing Director 


